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[bookmark: _Hlk73092131]The next meeting of the Society will be held

MONDAY 7 JUNE 2021 at 2.30 pm (Queen's Birthday)

  in St Andrews Church Hall, 100 St Andrews Road, Epsom 
Please note the change of time and venue.

Parking is available on the right hand side of the long driveway and there is further angle parking near the Hall.

Speaker- EEDHS Member, Cynthia Landels
Topic: The 100th Anniversary of the 1st Auckland Girl Guide Unit, 
named in honour of Nurse Edith Cavell.



























Prospect 2021  Jeanette Grant advises that this year's edition will contain a mixture of memories and  actual history. The deadline for 2022 is 31 March 2022 so now's the time to plan your contributions. If you have anything in progress and would like to talk to Jeanette about it, please contact her by email jeanette.john.grant@gmail.com or telephone 638 8566. 
Additional copies of previous editions of Prospect are available by contacting Jeanette, cost $10 each + postage.
________________________________________________________________________________________

2021 MEETINGS:  Following the request from the majority of members who were canvassed, we are changing to daytime meetings starting with the one on 7 June. (see above for details). For our August and October meetings we have Jenna Todd, of Time Out bookshop and Historian John Steele lined up and awaiting confirmation.

HISTORY BOOKS:  There are still plenty of copies of the Mt Eden book and some of the Epsom book available at Time Out book shop

SUBSCRIPTIONS:  Some of these are still outstanding and can be paid direct in cash to Treasurer Brian Allen at the forthcoming meeting, or paid into the Society's bank account as follows:
 ASB Bank 12-3069-0280083-00. 
We can no longer accept cheques for payment.

2021 HERITAGE FESTIVAL, 2 - 21 OCTOBER:  The theme of this year's festival will be Topography, taonga and trailblazers of Tamaki Makarau.
The organizers are encouraging:
	Original stories about our people, places and landscape
	Picture opportunities - something tangible for media to film/photograph
	Interesting story tellers, eccentric characters, vibrant personalities
	Events that bring the colour and sparkle of our collective past to life








WEBSITE: Imelda of "Two Sparrows" is making progress on our new website and details are currently being worked out. Members will be notified when the site goes live.

GREENWOODS CORNER BUSINESS ASSOCIATION: Helen reported that this organisation is considering establishing a self - -guided walk of the shopping area with QR codes in individual shop windows which visitors may scan as they walk along the route. They wonder whether any members of our Society might be interested in working on this project?

EEDHS MEETING, Monday, 5 April, 2021
Speaker: Phil Sai-Louie
Topic: The Secrets of Hochstetter's map.

President Helen welcomed Phil to the meeting.

Phil started by welcoming two friends to the meeting, and he commented that this was the third time he had presented a talk to our Society.

Ferdinand Hochstetter was born in Germany and became a cartographer who carried out a lot of projects in early New Zealand. He produced a map of Auckland in 1859 before big changes were made to the topography. Numbers of volcanic cones were removed or partially removed from the fifty odd that originally existed, including a number for the building of the Airport at Mangere.  Some cones have survived because there was a water tank on top, such as McLaughlan's Hill and Big King, now the only survivor of the Three Kings (but as least the name lives on in the name of the suburb!)

Streets and areas were named after notable people, such as Musick Point after a trailblazing American Pilot. 

The Otautaua Stonefields have survived despite serious threats, and Browns Island is the only intact volcanic cone still existing. The Volcanic Cones Society has done a great deal to help preserve what we have left of our unique topography.

Anne Sanders proposed a vote of thanks to Phil for his very interesting presentation.


President Helen declared the meeting closed at 9.00pm.
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